Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
September 8, 2014
     Memorial Hall 7:00 pm

Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Robert Manners and Joe Judd.

Media Present: None

Acceptance of Minutes: Joe put forward the motion to accept minutes as read for August 25, 2014, Bob seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.

Noteworthy News: Joe encouraged residents to vote.

Department Liaison Reports: 
Police: No updates.
Town Hall: No updates.
Pratt Building:  with adequate funding in hand, Bob said it is now possible to replace the roof as soon as next summer.  The building committee will be seeking bids shortly.  Estimated costs associated with the roof replacement are $460,000 with an $150,000 needed for masonry and other work.     

Bob relayed a growing consensus among the building committee to seek bids for insulation for the building’s elevator.  Recent problems with the elevator have been linked to the elevator’s hydraulic system and how it is affected by cold temperatures.  The committee will begin seeking bids to explore insulating the elevator.
Highway Department: John reported that the Board will offer employment to two of the three candidates interviewed for highway department positions. The employment offer is contingent upon reference checks and the successful passage of a trial equipment operation demonstration and physical examination.

Keith Rose, Highway Employee RE: Letter of Resignation - Joe made a motion to accept the resignation of Keith Rose from the highway department with regret.  Bob seconded the motion. The vote passed unanimously. 

Cowell Gym: Joe reported that he is still in the process of obtaining quotes for work requested by the Department of Public Health (fire-rated door and windows).

Senior Center: Joe announced he will be a non-voting board member of a 5013C fundraising committee for the Senior Center.  John initially put forth a motion to approve the appointment, however upon discussion and under advisement of Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz the board dropped the motion as unnecessary.

Memorial Hall: The FRCOG will advertise the project on September 17, 2014 with a bid opening on October 3rd..

Public Comment: None.  

Appointments:

7:15 p.m.  Whit Sanford and Donna Liebl RE: Arms Library Fundraising Efforts - Selectmen met with Whit Sanford and Donna Liebl, members of the fundraising committee for the Arms Library.  Whit and Donna presented “soft figures” they have estimated for the entirety of the library renovations. Whit also announced the recommendation of Jones Whitsett Architects; the partners (Arms, Pratt, and Town) will begin restoration in the spring 2015.  The fundraising committee has raised sufficient monies to restore the leaking roof, install copper flashing, and replace the drains.  The committee has raised $534,042 to date and need to raise an additional $315,958 to complete “Phase 1.” $75,000 has been spent on the architect and fundraising activities.  Whit said their future fundraising strategies include their annual appeal, a major donor campaign, a potential grant from the MA Historical Commission, and possible warrant articles.  The committee is also looking into a possible loan of $300,000 from the USDA to take some of the immediate burden off the town.  Besides monies that need to be raised to complete Phase 1, the total estimated cost of Phase 2 of the restoration project which will include interior work, technology, and bringing the library up to modern standards is $575,000.

Bob said the Pratt Building Committee has not agreed to the numbers yet.  Joe said he hopes the town can be of some assistance to the project keeping in mind several other important projects such as high speed internet for the town, and a new police station, and senior center. John noted that at the very least the roof work will stabilize the building for the time being. Whit said the project can only be drawn out so long as the volunteers have been outstanding but are likely to become fatigued with non-stop fundraising efforts over time. 

Old Business: 

Memorial Hall Roof Replacement: Covered in liaison report.

Cowell Gymnasium Improvements Recommended by DPH: covered in liaison report.

Highway Laborer Position: Covered in liaison report.
New Business:

Fall Tree Work: Selectmen met with the Ad Hoc Tree Committee represented by Jim Richardson, tree warden, and Kevin Parsons to discuss three trees to a well, shop owners concerns, and sidewalk usage.  The original plan for fall tree planting called for two trees to a well, Jim was looking for three.  Jim began the discussion speaking about the pavers he is looking to use for the project.  Jim said that the clay pavers meet standards for both accessibility and health of the trees.  More sidewalk space is needed for the plantings again for the health of the trees as the smaller spaces the town has currently forces the trees to send roots up for oxygen and water, thus heaving the sidewalks.

Selectmen and Terry have heard indirectly that business owners are unhappy with the changes and plans.  Joe invited the public to please weigh in as a final decision regarding the fall tree planting will be made at the next selectmen’s meeting September 22.

Following discussion, John requested a “small sample so everyone can see” which will be located near the Rod & Gun Club and Plants for Pleasure.  John also said he would prefer to see two trees to a well.  Selectmen will view the “sample” and are hoping to hear from business owners and the community about the tree planting plan for Bridge St

Agricultural Commission RE: Proposed Logo: Joe said the commission did a great job and he hopes local farmers will use the logo on products to promote the Shelburne Falls agricultural community.

FRCOG RE: Franklin Regional Planning Board and Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy Committee Representation: The board will discuss the appointment at the next Partnership meeting with the hopes of finding a volunteer.

DCR Discussion RE: Use of Fire Tower for Placement of Equipment: Bob said there were a lot of regulations regarding use of the fire tower for equipment.  In this case a private citizen, Christopher Grey, is looking to create a wireless signal from the fire tower.  The signal would only cover a small area and regulations state the range would have to have a far greater reach within the town to be potentially approved by DCR.  Selectmen decided the fire tower issue was between Christopher and DCR and not the Town and DCR.

There was a short discussion led by Joe regarding the possibility of the town going into the internet business as the town of Warwick has. John said the idea was interesting but the town has been moving forward with Comcast to get everyone hard-wired for internet.  

Technology Committee RE: Letter of Support for MBI Bond Bill S-2184: Selectmen expressed full support and signed off on the letter.

Other Business:

FRCOG Indemnification Request: Selectmen discussed a portion of the annual contract with FRCOG that holds the FRCOG harmless by the town or any employee.  Board members were uncomfortable with the request and language regarding the contract request.  John said he would talk to Andrea at FRCOG further before the board renders a decision.

Correspondence: None.

Public Comment: None.
Adjournment: Bob presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
